## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD

TOWN HALL BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of December 12, 1968

Members present: Francis J. Prior, Chairman

Gerard L. Daigle, Vice-Chairman

Michele S. Parisi Timothy J. Hannigan Roland Beauregard

The meeting was called to order by Prior and the usual order of business dispensed with.

The plan of Ron Builders presented by Anthony Ozella, was approved for signatures on a Parisi, Prior motion and unanimously voted. The plan consists of three lots on Taunton Street, easterly side and contain 20,000 square feet each. This is a plan of "approval not required."

In response to a letter received from the County Commissioners, Dedham, pertaining the relocation of the North Main Street bridge, Prior noted that he went to Dedham in reference to this letter and was told to file another petition. He told the board a letter was sent by the Clerk on December 10, 1968.

A bill for a public hearing not paid by Hammond was resubmitted for payment and paid from the Advertising account. It was noted all bills would be so marked to avoid future conflict.

A discussion was held on the hearing of the rezoning of the High Street area and also Wade's Pond area. A report was received from Herr Associates in regards to Commercial rezoning of land along South Main Street. This report to be reviewed after the Wade's Pond hearing.

A check in the amount of \$3.00 was received for payment of town maps. Check sent to Town Treasurer.

The board reviewed articles for the annual town warrant, approved and signed them.

The board unanimously went on record as favoring the School addition and water articles.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia P. Chase, Clerk pro-tem

Gend Dayle